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A Most Unusual Story (and no you 

can’t make this stuff up) - As our 

employees who work in the historic City 

Hall were arriving in the morning of 

August 23, they noticed what was 

perceived as a “homeless person” 

sleeping in a hammock in front of the 

building, within the bushes, behind the 

panther monument fronting Marion 

Avenue. On the street in front of City Hall at that same location was a WINK TV news van. A call was 

placed with our Police Department to come and escort the person and bedding away from the area. Staff 

was hopeful the WINK TV news van was there for another purpose and not to film the person sleeping 

on a hammock in front of City Hall. Officers responded and searched the surrounding area but alas no 

one could be located associated with the fine looking hammock. Well lo and behold, our very own Perri 

Turner, City Clerk’s Office, noticed the “homeless man” man taking down the hammock, packing up the 

camera and news equipment. Apparently, and as it turns out, the “homeless man” was actually the 

camera man who was taking a nap before the news story was scheduled to be filmed.   


